
Pr incipal's m essage

This last month has been exciting with our volleyball season coming to a close and all of the teams 

having a great time. Congratulations and thank you to our players and the volunteer coaches for a 

wonderful season. With each extra-curricular event and club, I feel that the school?s pulse returns 

to normal, and is back better than ever before. That said, I am eager to lose this mustache grown 

for Movember! I know the kids are looking forward to a chance to pie a teacher, but my wife, kids, 

and I all agree, it just doesn?t suit me and it?s time to go. 

We have had some great news in terms of funding support coming into the school. We expect to 

see increased resources coming through shortly to support the new curriculum, literacy across the 

school, physical wellness, and mental wellness. To further support our students and families in 

wellness, our school counsellor has planned a parent night which will include helpful information 

on supporting our kids in the cyber world. Watch for details to join us on December 7th here at 

our school.

Another bit of good news is the return of the in-person Christmas concerts. We will hold the K-3 

concert on December 20th and the grades 4-6 concert on December 22nd, during our last week of 

school before the Christmas break. I can hardly wait to watch the performances and perhaps, if 

everyone is lucky, share a good Christmas joke or two with you! Those Christmas concerts really 

seem to be magical and help send me off into our break with a wonderful spirit. Our junior highs 

also get in on the Christmas action; they will have their own special activity day planned with a 

dance, crafts, and a movie. There will be something in there for everyone. Keep an eye out for the 

family movie night on the 9th to watch Home Alone 2. 

Merry Christmas from our Wolverine family to yours! May it be filled with good food, fond 

memories, time enjoying the outdoors, and most of all- time with your family.



D AYS T O  REM EM BER

D ecem ber  1 -  L ock  D own  D r i l l  -  9:30 am

D ecem ber  1 -  School  Counci l  M eet ing -  6:30 pm

D ecem ber  5-  PD  D ay -  N o Sch ool

D ecem ber  7 -  Bake Sale

D ecem ber  7 -  Paren t in for m at ion  n igh t -  6:30

D ecem ber  8-19 Twelve days of  Ch r istm as Fi tness

D ecem ber  9 -  Ch r istm as m ovie n igh t

D ecem ber  12 -  Sk i  Club

D ecem ber  16 -  Jun ior  H igh  f un  day

D ecem ber  20  -  Ch r istm as Concer t  Gr ades 4-6 1:0 0 pm , 6:0 0 pm

D ecem ber  21-  Bake Sale

D ecem ber  22 -  Ch r istm as Concer t   K inder-Gr ade 3 1:0 0 pm , 6:0 0 pm

D ecem ber  23-  PJ and Stu f f ie D ay

D ecem ber  26-30  -  Ch r i stm as Br eak  -  N o Sch ool

Jan u ar y  2-6  -  Ch r i stm as Br eak  -  N o Sch ool

Jan u ar y  30  -  PD  D ay -  N o Sch ool

Febr uar y 2 -  School  Counci l  M eet ing -  6:30 pm

Febr uar y 9-10  Teacher s Conven t ion  -  N o Studen ts

Febr u ar y  20  -  Fam i ly  D ay -  N o Sch ool

Febr u ar y  21 -  PD  D ay -  N o Sch ool

M ar ch  13 -  PD  D ay -  N o Sch ool

M ar ch  27-31 -  Sp r i n g B r eak  -  N o Sch ool

Apr i l  6 -  School  Counci l  M eet ing -  6:30 pm

June 1 -  School  Counci l  M eet ing -  6:30 pm



Supervision
The safety and well-being of our students is one of our greatest concerns. In order to assist us in 
ensuring that we maintain adequate supervision of students, please note the following supervision times 
and related requests

Morning Supervision (before school).  Our entry bell is at 8:30 am. Beginning at 8:15 am, we have staff on 
supervision. If your child attends a daycare or day home that transports your child to our school, please 
confirm that they are not dropping him/her off prior to this time. We do not want children unsupervised.

Recesses - These times are fully supervised by our own dedicated staff.

After School Supervision: Staff members are outside from 3:15 pm until 3:30 pm.

Parents, please assist us with ensuring optimal supervision in doing the following:

-  If you are riding your bike to school to pick-up your child, we would ask that you model 
appropriate safety rules by walking your bike on school property and walking across marked 
crosswalks.

-  If you have your dog with you when you pick up your child, we would ask that you wait by the 
fence which follows the street with your pet. Sometimes we have children afraid of animals or we 
have children who tend to excite the pet and we would be saddened if an injury occurred to a 
person or student or an animal to be placed in a situation where they are over excited.



Ongoing Communication

We encourage and value parental involvement in education. Please maintain regular communication 
with your child's teacher by reading agendas nightly,providing your email address and contact 
information to the teacher via email.  Emails are found on the website at whps.blackgold.ca under the 
'About' 'Staff Contacts" You may also call the school at 780-986-5991 to speak to staff members. 

Staff respond to emails between 7:00 am & 7:00 pm. Teachers will refrain from responding during 
teaching time.

Need to Reach Us?

Our school office is open daily between 8:00 am and 4:00 pm if parents wish to call a staff member. If 
the staff member is unavailable to take your call, you may ask to leave a voice message and the staff 
member will return your call. It is often difficult for a teacher to take a call immediately preceding the 
warning bell in the morning or right after school in the afternoon, so we would ask parents to call at 
times other than these very busy times.

To ensure effective and timely communication, if you have an e-mail address, please provide it to
your childs teacher. This will enable staff to communicate with you electronically. Most staff may
be emailed at the school by the following format: first name.last name@blackgold.ca.
From time to time it may be necessary for the school to relay a message from you to your child.
Again, the times immediately preceding dismissal are extremely busy in the office.We would ask
that parents use the student agendas to remind their children of plans for after school and only
ask the school to relay a message if it is of an emergent nature.We are sometimes asked to remind 
students to go for a haircut or to walk with someone. These types of messages should be
passed on to your child verbally and if necessary, placed in the agenda. Students are not allowed
to use the office phone to make play dates with other students. These arrangements need to be
made before the student arrives at school.



Lunch Hour Protocol

Students are welcome to stay for lunch but they must abide by the rules that have been established. We 
ask for parents' support in reviewing these expectations with their child. A copy of these expectations are 
printed below.

At West Haven Public School, elementary students will have staggered recess with classroom cohorts. We 
only use staff to supervise during the lunch hour. Our students are supervised by teachers during eating 
periods. Students go outside, weather permitting and there is always a staff member "on call" in the 
office to deal with issues/injuries which may occur. Each grade level cohort will be assigned a designated 
area and be supervised by a staff member. For the most part, our students are well behaved during the 
lunch hour. In the event of problems during the lunch hour, the teacher on duty will deal with the issue. 
In the event of repeated issues with a particular student, we will contact the parents to advise them and 
to seek a resolution. We appreciate your support.

Lunch Hour  Rules
Students are responsible for their behavior and if on-going issues occur and a resolution cannot be reached, the school reserves 
the right to withdrawal the privilege of eating in the class for a period of time or indefinitely 

All students are expected to be seated while eating lunch.  There should be no throwing of food or utensils.  

Students are expected to be in their own classroom during the lunch hour. 

If students need to leave their classroom, for any reason (e.g. bathroom, office, to put things in lockers, ect.) they are to check 
with the teacher before doing so.

Students are expected to clean up after themselves.  Each classroom has paper towel and cleaning solutions.

When the lunch hour bell rings to go outside for recess, students are to go outside promptly.  Supervisors are asked to ensure all 
students are out of the classroom, turn off lights and close the door.

Jr  High St udent s - Leaving School Grounds at  Luncht im e
In order for junior high students to leave the school grounds at lunchtime, parents/guardians must fill out the permission form 
on the Parent PowerSchool account.  This form along with more details can be found under Fees/Forms.

Bus Rem inders
If your Child rides the BGSD yellow school bus, they must have their bus pass with them.  The pass needs to be scanned daily.  
Please encourage your child to be on time for the bus picked up and departure time to and from the school. 

Parents of students who are riding the bus this year are reminded that items such as hockey sticks, curling brooms, skateboards, 
ect are not to be allowed on the busses.  Articles cannot be transported that  are more than 13" x 13" x 23".  This applies to 
busses that regularly transport students, as well as buses that take students on field trips.













CHRISTMAS CONCERT DETAILS

FA LA LA LA LA

This year, our Elementary Christmas concerts will be back to being in person! Division 2 
(grades 4-6) will have their concerts on Tuesday, December 20th, 2022 at 1pm and 6pm. 
Division 1 (grades k-3) will be performing on Thursday, December 22nd, 2022 at 1pm and 
6pm. Both concerts will be held in the gymnasium.  All elementary students participate in 
these concerts and can?t wait to share their talents with you!

Grade 4-6 Christmas Concert- December 20, 2022

Star Bucks! The Musical
Santa is preparing for his annual around the world trip, led by Rudolph and the other reindeer. But wait, 
Rudolph is so stressed out that his nose will not shine. He needs a sabbatical! But who can take his 
place? Santa hosts a musical competition (aka Dancing with the Stars ) to find out who will have the 
chance to be the next Star Buck and lead the sleigh tonight.

On concert day, please send your student dressed up in their ?fancy? clothes. If they do not have dress 
clothes, please send them in black and white, or a shirt and pants that do not have logos or pictures. 
Christmas sweaters are most definitely an exception to this and very welcome! Students should be 
dressed up for both the afternoon and evening concert. 

Doors to the gym will open at 5:30pm, the concert starts at 6pm. 

Students Grades 4-6: please be in your class at 5:40pm. All students will be singing 
throughout the entirety of the concert.The entire program is (approximately 50 minutes).

Kindergarten- Grade 3 Christmas Concert- December 22, 2022

The Animals? Christmas Tree.
You?re in for a ?tree-mendous? good time with our Division 1 Concert!

When the animals of Winter Wood awaken to find that their favorite pine tree is missing from the 
forest, they join together and mount a grand search. Having no luck in the sky, the treetops, the 
briar, or the brook, Cardinal, Bear, Squirrel, and Deer eventually discover their precious pine 
displayed in the town square of nearby Merryville, just as the annual tree lighting celebration 
begins. They watch in wonder as the festive villagers decorate the tree, making it more beautiful 
than ever. The Mayor declares that he will plant a new tree in Winter Wood, and the animals vow 
to love and nurture the young sapling in order to give it back to the Merryvillians next Christmas! 

On concert day, please send your student dressed up in their ?fancy? clothes. If they do not have dress 
clothes, please send them in black and white, or a shirt and pants that do not have logos or pictures. 
Christmas sweaters are most definitely an exception to this and very welcome! Students should be 
dressed up for both the afternoon and evening concert. 

Doors to the gym will open at 5:30pm, the concert starts at 6pm. 

Students k-3: please be in your class at 5:40pm. All students will be singing a special finale 
song to conclude the concert. Please plan on staying for the entire program (approximately 40 
minutes). 



Inclem ent  Weat her
The administration will decide ?In? days at recess and 
lunchtime should such a decision be required. When the 
temperature reaches ?20c, including wind chill, students 
are expected to remain indoors for their own safety. 
Students should always be dressed appropriately for the 
weather. Please ensure your child has a labeled touque, 
mitts, gloves, snow boots, snow pants, a warm winter 
jacket etc, and that they are labeled.





Fundraising Society &  School Counci l  News















DAY 5 DAY  1

DAY  2 DAY  4DAY  3 DAY 5

DAY  1 DAY  2 DAY  3 DAY  4 DAY  5

DAY 1 DAY  2 DAY  3 DAY  4 DAY  5

CHRISTMAS VACATION - NO CLASSES

PD DAY 
No 

Classes 

School Council/  
Fundraising Society 

lLockdown Drill 9:30

Term 1 report cards 
mailed home

Hot lunch - Subway

Bake Sale Hosted by 2J

JR 

12 days of Christmas fitness 
starts

Grade 1 - Creating Colour

Christmas movie night

Ski Club

Christmas Concert Grades 
4 -6 1:00pm and 6:00pm Christmas Concert Grades 

K-3 1:00pm and 6:00pm

Character Ed Assembly

PJ and Stuffie day

Hot Lunch - Boston Pizza

Bake Sale hosted by 3M

Sr Boys/Girls Basketball tournament Tap 19

Junior High Fun Day

Hot Lunch - Panago

Merry 
Chr ist m as



CHRISTMAS VACATION - NO CLASSES

DAY 1

DAY  1 DAY  2 DAY  3 DAY  4 DAY  5

DAY  1 DAY  2

DAY  2 DAY  3

DAY  3 DAY  4

DAY  4

DAY  5

DAY  5

PD DAY 
No 

Classes 

DAY  1

Ski Club

School classes 
resume

PAT Testing
Jersey Day

ECS common Day -NO 
KIINDER CLASSES

Character Ed 
Assembly

Shelter in place 
9:30am

SEMESTER 2 
COMMENCES

Sr Boys/Girls Basketball tournament Tap 17
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